
   

 

 

 

          
St Helens Council 
Strategic Highway Maintenance 
Hardshaw Brook Depot 
Parr Street 
St Helens 
WA9 1JR 

 

01 August 2025 
 
Dear Resident 
 
NOTIFICATION OF ROADWORKS – MAIN STREET  
 
The Council intends to carry out carriageway resurfacing works at Main Street as part of 
the 2025/26 approved highway maintenance programme. Please find attached a location 
plan showing details and extent of the scheme. 
 
Resurfacing works are scheduled for commencement on Tuesday 12th August 2025 with 
the likely duration of 7 days. 
 

• Temporary traffic signals will be in operation on Main Street from Tuesday 12th 
August for 2 days between 8am and 5pm. 

• Main Street will be closed to through traffic between Birchley Road and Garswood 
Road from Thursday 14th August for 3 nights between 7pm and 5am. 

 
The road should be kept clear of parked vehicles during the working hours stated. I 
understand this may be inconvenient, but the works are essential and the team on site will 
do their best to minimise any disruption. 
 
Access to your property will be under the control of the contractor and will be available as soon 
as relevant sections of the works are completed. The Contractor for the scheme is HA Civils. 
 
If you know of any future works to your property that may cause the highway to be 
excavated, (eg new water mains, sewer, gas connection etc), please let me know so that 
works can be programmed to avoid reinstatements in the newly constructed areas. 
 
If you have any queries regarding these works please contact St Helens Council 
Contact Centre on 01744 676789 or e-mail roadworks@sthelens.gov.uk quoting 
reference LT00286818024. Alternatively, you can contact HA civils direct on 0151 559 
0860.  
 
I apologise for any inconvenience caused during the works. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
G Caine 
Highway Maintenance Manager 

Essential Roadworks 

mailto:roadworks@sthelens.gov.uk


For further information see: www.sthelens.gov.uk/roadworks

Essential Roadworks
Main Street Road, Billinge & Seneley Green
Carriageway Resurfacing
Tuesday 12th August 2025

Motorists, Residents and Businesses are advised that
road works to resurface the carriageway at Main Street,
are programmed to commence on Tuesday 12t August
2025, and will take approximately 7 days to complete.

· Temporary traffic signals will be in operation on Main Street

from Tuesday 12
th August for 2 days between 8am and

5pm.
· Main Street will be closed to through traffic between

Birchley Road and Garswood Road from Thursday 14th

August for 3 nights between 7pm and 5am.

Cones, barriers and signs are there for a reason - to
protect our workers from danger and to keep the public
safe. We urge drivers to pay close attention to safety
when driving near roadworks.
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